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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION
AUDIT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
November 3, 2016
3:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street
Attendance: Committee Members Ralph Hodges (Chair, dep. 3:30), Danny Ferreira, John Pittman (arr. 3:18); Abner Davis (arr. 3:30)
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Tommy Carter – Council Auditor’s Office; Dr. Johnny Gaffney – Mayor’s Office
The meeting was called to order at 3:13 p.m. by Commissioner Hodges and the attendees introduced themselves for the record. 
#777: Commissioner Ferreira presented his review of Audit #777 – JEA Payroll Audit. He found that the common audit findings of excessive computer access rights , improper handling of checks and lack of written procedures for some functions were found in this audit as well. Overall the authority agreed with and agreed to implement the Council Auditor’s recommendations.
Motion: recommend that the TRUE Commission accept Audit #777 with a notation of the four weakness findings by the Auditor’s Office and the expectation that the auditors will follow up on implementation on their usual schedule – approved 3-0.
#780: Commissioner Pittman presented his review of Audit #780 – JSO Payroll Audit. He noted that some of the same issues were noted as are always noted in the audits – excessive computer rights, lack of adequate Standard Operating Procedures, etc. 

Motion: recommend that the TRUE Commission recommend that the Sheriff’s Office comply with the Auditor’s recommendations (a) through (o) – approved 3-0.

#782 – Follow-up on previous follow-ups: The committee reviewed Commissioner Hodges’ written report on Audit #782 – Follow-up to Audit #737, Follow-up Report. Tommy Carter of the Council Auditor’s Office explained the finding on the lack of a City franchise agreement with a natural gas provider operating in the city that succeeded the operations of another gas provider, but never executed a franchise agreement with the City. The franchise fee is apparently being paid, but without an agreement that defines the terms of the franchise and the amounts to be paid. 
Motion: recommend that the TRUE Commission recommend to the appropriate City Council committee that the Council request the City administration to place a high priority on getting a properly executed franchise agreement with the City natural gas supplier as soon as possible – approved 3-0.
#781 – the committee reviewed Commissioner Hodges’ written report on Audit #781, Animal Care and Protective Services Audit, which found very sloppy cash handling procedures and failure to enforce standard operating procedures. Mr. Carter explained the Auditor’s Office’s procedure for scheduling follow-up reviews of audit reports, giving the audited department adequate time to revise its processes, train its employees and begin implementing the recommendations.
Motion: recommend that the TRUE Commission recommend that the Council Auditor make the follow-up to Audit #781 a priority and report back to the TRUE Commission within 90 days (first week of February) to ensure that improvements are being made in a timely manner – approved 3-0. 
Commissioner Hodges volunteered to review audits #782 and #785 and #731A and #784.

Meeting adjourned: 4:02 p.m.
Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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